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MINUTES OF COMMITTEE MEETING




	Location of meeting : Temporary Accommodation,

	Minutes Prepared by : Steve Grady

	Date : Tuesday 19th July 2022

	Reference Number : 06/22


	Present
	Yes/No

	Bill Mackintosh (Treasurer) 
	Yes

	Steve Grady (Secretary)


	Yes

	Graeme Stevenson (Match Secretary)
	Yes

	Gordon Law

	Yes

	Derek Watson (House Convenor)


	Yes

	Scott McKinnon
	No

	Dorothy Watson (Ladies Captain)
	No

	David Meldrum 
	Yes


	Distribution -     All Council Members, Golf Course and Membership / Sponsorship Manager, Administrator, and Website.  



	
	
	Action



	1.0


	Apologies for absence


	

	1.1

	Scott McKinnon and Dorothy Watson

	Noting

	2.0
	Previous Minutes

	

	2.1
	Proposed by : Bill Mackintosh
Seconded by : David Meldrum

	Noting

	3.0

	Matters Arising and Action List 

	

	6.1 


	GS will make contact with Middleton Hall to check availability for the Club Championship prizegiving event.

	GS

	16.1
	Derek Watson and Scott McKinnon to establish a cost to complete the Starters Hut and report this back to the Committee


	DW/SMc

	16.2 
	GL advised that a Fundraising dinner was a great success with £16,007 raised for the Build project.

	Noting

	16.4


	BM advised that we will require to engage with a Brewer soon in order to establish their needs with the new building.


	BM

	16.5


	GL to speak with the Caterer to establish his short/medium term intentions – a report will be provided to the committee for consideration


	GL

	16.6


	DM advised that the tee markers are nearing completion and should be available shortly


	DM


	4.0
	Health & Safety (ongoing Developments Post Fire)
	

	
	A discussion took place regarding certain areas that are relevant to the ongoing status of the club post the devastating fire in the clubhouse:-
· The Club Blog has commenced.
· A Project Working Group (PWG) has been established.
· Moving forward with pre Planning permission now.

· A Structural Engineer and a Mechanical Engineer have been appointed.

· A meeting is to be arranged with local councillors to fully explore and understand the number of reports that are required.

· Oberlanders to make contact with the Council to establish the name of our Planning officer – revised timeline now in place.
· A brief has been sent to 4 Contractors.

· GL advised that the Fundraising dinner was a great success with £16,007 raised for the Build project.

· DM has spoken with RP and will progress the outstanding H&S items with him.

The PWG comprises:-
Gordon Law – Chairperson

Peter MacMillan – Vice Chairperson

Jim Saunders – Project Manager

Derek Watson – Construction Manager

Stephen Jamieson – Tendering & Procurement

Josh Renwick – Tendering & Quantity Surveying

John Black – Quantity Surveying


	Noting

	5.0


	Treasurer’s Report


	

	5.1
	Uphall Golf Club Figures Month 8
As at 30th June 2022
Bank 

Current Account

£12,052.17
Subs Account
Uphall reserve
£130,000.00
£1,385,828.46
Net Position

£1,527,880.63
Due to Suppliers

£15,267.46
Bar Cumulative

YTD

Sales

£0
Purchases

            0
Opening Stock

Closing stock

£0
£0
Gross Margin

0%
Wages

Received from Furlough 
£0
Outturn Profit YTD

£0
Net Margin

0%

	Noting

	5.2
	Financial Performance – Other                                         

                                                                                             YTD

Green Fees                                                                          £14,351.00
	Noting

	5.3
	Treasurers Report.

There are several items of expenditure that currently show under “creditors” however these will be reallocated against the main build budget. Expenditure continues to be covered by monthly revenues

	BM

	6.0


	Match Secretary’s Report

	

	6.1
	JULY 2022
1. The Courier Trophy team beat Deer Park in the 2nd round but then lost in the semi-final to west Lothian who then subsequently beat Pumpherston in the final.
2. The Texas scramble event scheduled to take place on Saturday 30th July will now take place in September (possibly 15th September)

3. Well done to Josh Renwick who had a hole in one at the 15th in the recent Bates Trophy Stableford competition.

GS will make contact with Middleton Hall to check availability for the Club Championship prizegiving event.

	GS

	7.0


	Greens Convenor’s Report


	

	7.1
	June Report

It’s been a very dry month with very little rain and the irrigation system has been on a lot, we have tried to water the tee’s where possible but the greens obviously take priority. We have kept the height of cut up a bit to protect the greens and also to aid recovery.
I am delighted with how the greens maintenance went and a lot of the bare areas have grown in well and we got good germination with both types of the seed we used, we will still need to keep at some of the more stubborn area’s but we will keep putting seed down when we get the chance.  
With the sand on the greens the cutting units took some punishment but we have them back sharpened ready to go this week, when we get a little more moisture we will try to get the verticut units out to reduce the amount of grass on the greens and improve the greens for the run up to the club championship, we will avoid any of the bare area’s so no damage is done to the new grass seedlings.
There are a few areas on the first green that are giving me slight concern, they appear to be some kind of scorch/burn and I initially thought it was from some kind of animal urine, I do still think this is the case as there are no marks on other greens but I have asked someone to come and have a look to get another opinion.
We have had a few machinery problems this month but we have managed to get them back in use fairly quickly.  We got new blades for the rough mower as they were very old and a few were bent and the semi rough mower had another hydraulic pipe burst and an engine seal fail.


	Noting



	8.0


	House Convenor’s Report


	

	8.1
	n/a at this time

	noting

	9.0


	Junior Convenor’s Report


	

	9.1
	No report submitted

	Noting 

	10.0


	Senior Convenor’s Report


	

	10.1
	SENIORS REPORT JUNE 

The Seniors Open played on Friday the 24th of June was successful with an entry of 128 players. Congratulations to Victor Samper who won with a net score of 59 giving him a prize of £150. Out of the remaining other 12 prizes, 8 were won by Uphall members. 
The Linlithgowshire Seniors league concluded on Thursday the 14th July. The Uphall team came fourth with Bathgate being the overall winners. Thanks to all the participants who played and also to Dougie Tait for organising the teams on a weekly basis.


	Noting


	11.0


	Ladies Convenor’s Report


	

	10.1
	No report submitted

 
	Noting

	12.0


	Membership Report (Golf Course and Membership / Sponsorship Manager)

	

	12.1
	A summary of recent activity confirmed that we have had 4 PAYG member resignations.
We have taken on 2 PAYG and 1 Junior new members.

	Noting

	13.0


	Social, Bar & Kitchen Report 


	

	13.1
	n/a at this time

	Noting

	14.0


	Sponsorship Convenor’s Report


	

	14.1
	No report has been submitted
	Noting


	15.0


	Secretary’s Report


	

	15.1
	No report has been submitted
	    Noting

	16.0


	AOCB


	

	16.3
	A discussion took place re the allocation of prizemoney for the Medal competitions – it was agreed to leave this as it is at the moment but revisit the issue for next season


	Noting

	16.4
	BM advised that we will require to engage with a Brewer soon in order to establish their needs with the new building.


	BM

	16.5

	GL to speak with the Caterer to establish his short/medium term intentions – a report will be provided to the committee for consideration
	GL

	16.6
	DM advised that the tee markers are nearing completion and should be available shortly


	Noting

	17.0


	Date of Next meeting


	

	17.1
	The next meeting will be on 16/08/2022 @ 6pm (in the temp accommodation in the car park)
	Noting

	Council Meeting Attendance
	Actual
	Possible
	%

	Bill Mackintosh
	05
	06
	83%

	Steve Grady
	06
	06
	100%

	Graeme Stevenson
	05
	06
	83%

	Derek Watson
	06
	06
	100%

	Gordon Law
	05
	06
	83%

	Scott McKinnon
	03
	06
	50%

	Dorothy Watson
	04
	06
	67%

	David Meldrum
	05
	06
	83%


